ADDENDUM

TO THE CO-OPERATION PROGRAMME FOR THE YEARS 2015-2017
BETWEEN
THE GOVERNMENT OF POLAND
AND
THE GOVERNMENT OF FLANDERS

The following agreement complements the co-operation programme for the years 2015-2017, as
agreed in Warsaw on the 11" December 2014, implementing the dispositions of the co-operation
agreement between the Government of the Republic of Poland and the Government of Flanders that
was signed in Warsaw on the 6% of June 1994,

In chapter 2 Education, paragraph 2.6 Language lecturers of the above mentioned co-operation
programme, the parties agreed that:

The cooperation regarding Polish language lecturers in Flanders will be subject of ongoing
negotiations between the Polish Ministry of Science ond Higher Education and the Flemish
Department of Education and Training.

Hereby both parties agree to reformulate chapter 2 Education, paragraph 2.6 Language lecturers as
follows:

Both Parties express their satisfuction regarding the functioning of the Polish language studies at
universities in Flanders and support all forms of co-operation in the field of teaching and promoting
the language of the other Party.

The Polish Party may send professionally prepared specialists-lecturers upon request of universities
and higher education institutions. The cost is to be partially funded by the sending party and partially
by the receiving higher education institution according to general rules on employment for higher
education staff in Flanders.
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